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Dear Friends, 
     I don’t know if you ever read this column, but I hope you will today.  Not because I think it offers all the 
answers, but because I hope it gets you thinking prayerfully.  The horrific mass shooting in Orlando calls for a 
response, and Christians need to respond from our faith. 
     Jesus began his ministry with the declaration, “The time is fulfilled, and the kingdom of God is at hand; 
repent and believe the gospel.”  (Mark 1:15)  He is talking to us.  “Repent,” he commands, meaning turn 
around, change your thinking, and “believe the gospel.”  What is the gospel? 
 
     God is good and merciful, abounding in steadfast love. 
     Life is a gift, and God wills healthy, meaningful, abundant life for all  
       his beloved children – and God loves everyone, no exceptions. 
     Love for God AND love for neighbor (including foreigners and enemies) 
       is the essence of biblical Law. 
     Faithfulness is not about purity codes or worthiness contests.  Faithfulness 
       is about humble surrender to the gracious saving love of God and  
       sacrificial neighbor love. 
     God’s love wins.  It is more powerful than hate.  It drives out fear.  It  
       heals and transforms.  It overcomes death. 
     Violence and hatred have no place in God’s kingdom, not even in response  
       to violence and hatred. (Look at Jesus on the cross.) 
     Through the power of God’s Spirit, we are called to witness to the  
       gospel through our faithful lives. 
 
     What stories from scripture inspire other affirmations of the gospel?  How have you experienced the good 
news of Jesus Christ in your life?  In what ways has it turned you around and changed your way of thinking? 
     Responses to the tragedy in the Orlando nightclub have included loud insistent condemnations and 
demonization of whole groups of people, as well as, fear mongering and calls for violent retaliation.  None of 
it is the gospel.  It is what we need to repent of, turn away from, change our minds about.  After Jesus’ 
resurrection when he was gathered with his disciples, he told them, “You shall know the truth, and the truth 
will set you free.”  Friends, our Savior calls us to be agents of the truth and freedom.  Pray the Holy Spirit will 
empower our faithful witness in these difficult, contentious days – for love of God and neighbor.    
 
          Lynn  
 
 
 
 



 

 
Stewardship through the end of May of $47,768 is $5,902 less than expenses of $53,670.  
Total income for the same period of $51,199 is $2,471 less than expenses. 
     

                                                                                Submitted by:  Rick Lichtenwalter 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
For the month of July we will be collecting school supplies (pencils, paper, notebooks, etc.) and toys (jump 
ropes, balls, games, etc.) for the Giving Tree.  They may be placed in the basket in the Welcome Center.     
 
 
 
 

JAVA, JUICE AND JESUS 

 
Our summer Adult Education program has begun.  We meet in the Fellowship Hall at 9:00 am for some 
breakfast munchies and begin our discussion/program in short order. 
    

 
 

 

PARISH HEALTH MINISTRY UPDATE 
                                                                              
July 28th is World Hepatitis Awareness Day. There has been a vaccine for Hepatitis 
A and Hepatitis B virus for many years. 
Hepatitis A is usually associated with food-borne transmissions and spread thru fecal-
oral contact with infected person. 
Hepatitis B is transmitted through exposure to infected blood or mucous. Most 
infections are transmitted by needle stick or sharing needles for blood sugar testing 
devices. 

Hepatitis C   is a liver infection caused by HCV, a virus that attacks and destroys the liver. It is a blood borne 
virus that is transmitted by sharing needles or other equipment to inject drugs, using unclean tattoo needles 
or thru a break in skin or mucosa of mouth or genitals. With the increase in epidemic of Heroin addiction; 
concern is for an increase in Hepatitis C. Presently there is no vaccine and newly developed medications to 
treat virus are very expensive and many insurances do not cover the cost. It may take 6 months to 10 years 
for people to develop symptoms and get the diagnosis of this serious chronic disease. 
 Symptoms of Hepatitis C: (feeling very tired, joint pain, abdominal pain, itchy skin, sore muscles, 
dark urine and lastly to develop is yellowing of eyes and skin). 
 
Hypertension is another chronic disease that does not have symptoms, hence called the “silent killer”. Just to 
make sure your blood pressure is under control, stop at the blood pressure screening at Community Dinner, 
Tuesday, June 28, 2016 from 4PM – 6:30PM and have it checked. 

   
 Submitted by:  Gwen Weston  
 
 
 
                                    



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Picnics and ice cream go hand in hand.  Please join us immediately after worship on Sunday, July 10 for our 
annual church picnic hosted by the Outreach Committee and ice cream social sponsored by the Deacons.  
Bring along a potluck dish to share.  Desserts are not needed because Deacons will be serving up ice 
cream with a variety of toppings. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Open to anyone who would like to grow in their faith in the company of loving Christians. 

 

Belayers – Sunday evenings 5:30 pm - 

conference room. Questions: Chuck Blackstone 
330-936-3534. 
 

Seekers – Every other Tuesday 1:00 pm - 

Woodlawn Village Club House.  Questions: Carol 
Kaufmann 330-546-7316. 
 

Pathfinders – 2nd and 4th Tuesdays 6:30 pm - 

Conference Room.  Information: Wendy 
Lichtenwalter 330-833-3564. 

 

 

 

Men’s Breakfast Group – 1st and 3rd 

Wednesdays 8:30 am – Main Street Grill (inside 
Buehler’s). Questions: Jack Robinson                 
330-837-8217. 
 

Crafty Knitters – 2nd and 4th Thursdays    

10:00 am - church. Questions: Carol Mossor     
330-433-0701 
 

Sowers – Do not meet during the summer 

months. Information: Don and Jackie Peel at    
330-877-8745. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
The Monthly Community Dinner sponsored by the Men’s Breakfast Group is held on the last Tuesday of 
each month from 4:00-6:30 pm. The next dinner will be on Tuesday, June 28th.   If you can spare some 
time the men would welcome any help as well as desserts. Blood pressure screenings are offered as well.  
Jack Robinson (330-837-8217) or Dave Weston (330-879-2504) can answer any questions.  
   

 
 

 
Weather permitting we will have our outdoor service on Sunday, July 17.  Dress is 
casual.  Chairs will be set up but you can bring your own lawn chair if you would like. 
 

 
 

 



 

Will you take a turn to help water all the plants and garden?  The hoses are located 
towards the back of the building and a watering can is in the UPS box outside the 
front door.  Your help would be greatly appreciated.  Any questions, please call the 
office. 

 

 

 

 

 

DANCING WITH GOD 
 

When I meditate on the word “GUIDANCE” 
I keep seeing “dance” at the end of the word. 

 
I remember that doing God’s will is a lot like dancing, 

When two people try to lead, nothing feels right. 
The movement doesn’t flow with the music, 

And everything is quite uncomfortable and jerky. 
 

When one person realizes that, and lets the other lead, 
Both bodies begin to flow with the music. 

One gives gentle cues, perhaps with a nudge to the back, 
Or by pressing lightly in one direction or another. 
It’s as if two become one body, moving beautifully. 

The dance takes surrender, willingness,  
And attentiveness from one person, 

And gentle guidance and skill from the other. 
 

My eyes are drawn back to the word “GUIDANCE.” 
When I see “G” I think of God, followed by “U” and “I”. 

God, “U” and “I” dance. 
God, you and I dance! 

 
As I lower my head, I become willing to trust 

That I will receive guidance for my life. 
Once again, I become willing to let God lead. 

 
My prayer for you today  
Is that God’s blessings  

And mercies be upon you 
On this day and every day. 

May you abide in God 
AS God abides in you. 

Dance together with God, 
Trusting God 

To lead and to guide you 
Through each season 

Of your life. 
          Submitted by:  Carol Kaufmann 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Sharing Ministry and Mission 
 
       The church is filled with inspiring stories of faith.  Each of us has a story to tell of our individual faith 
journeys and how the Lord has blessed us along our way through caring people and the church community.  
You are invited to offer your story for publication through our monthly newsletter.  It is an opportunity to 
glorify God and inspire the church.  We are blessed by Chuck Blackstone to share his faith story this month. 
 

     When I reflect on my faith I come to realize I can't cite a specific "ah-HAH" moment.  I was raised in the 

church from a young age thanks to my mom who took me to church with her every Sunday.  It is only as I 

age that I begin to get a sense of my relationship with God; a very real and personal relationship.  I suppose 

that's one of the reasons I actually enjoy growing older.  I find great comfort in the realization that God and 

my faith have sustained me through myriad phases of my life.  And when I look close and deeply at it all, my 

comfort turns to awe, leaving me shaken as I am reminded of the oh so many times my life could have 

taken a horrible turn for the worse were it not for my God.  He has been there to guide me more times than I 

can count, and I'm sure as many times more that I don't realize.  This is just but one way God uses His 

church and all the Saints within it.  This church has loved me since I was a child.  This church has been the 

one constant through so very many versions of myself over the years.  This church has taught, guided, and 

sometimes reined me in as I learned about my faith and my God whom I long to serve with great joy for 

which I will be forever grateful. As Paul wrote to the Christians in Philippians in 1:4-6: "In all my prayers for 

all of you, I always pray with joy because of your partnership in the gospel from the first day until now, being 

confident of this, that he who began a good work in you will carry it on to completion until the day of Christ 

Jesus” Amen! 

Charles Blackstone 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   2016 SESSION 
Moderator:  Rev. Lynn Shetzer Clerk:  Rob Townsend 
Class of 2016:     Carol Mossor    Gary Steinbach 
      Rob Townsend    Jim VanEtten 
Class of 2017:     Carol Kaufmann   Chuck Leeser 
      Rick Lichtenwalter   Gwen Weston 
Class of 2018:     Charles Blackstone   Paula Bracken  
      Dwight Newsom   Jack Robinson 

 

                                                                       2016 DEACONS 
Moderator:  Linda Radsick  Vice-Moderator: Darlene Mock    
Class of 2016  Katie Hinson    Sue Larke  

 Lois Pinhard    Margaret Whitacre 
Class of 2017:     Pam Baxter    Mary Kay Cutlip 
      Linda Radsick    John Whitacre 
Class of 2018:     Marge Merrin    Darlene Mock 
      Heike Townsend   Renate White 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Gratitude and Good News 
 

Congratulations to Christina Murphy and Brian Murphy, (that’s right, they 
both started out and ended up “Murphy”), who were married in our 
sanctuary on May 21, 2016.  The bride and her family were active members 
of our congregation until Christina was about out of middle school.  It was 
wonderful to see the family again and the girls so grown up.  Rev. Shetzer 
officiated at the service. 
 
Congratulations to Glenn and Pam Baxter on the birth of their new 
grandson, Ellis Baxter Valentine born on May 22

nd
 at 12:17 pm.  Ellis 

weighed 7 lbs. 2.8 oz. and 19 ¾ inches long.  All are doing well.  
Congratulations to all! 
 
Congratulations to Ruth Ann Robey on the birth of her third great 
granddaughter, Merida Elma Cramer born on April 10

th
.  Merida weighed    

7 lb. 14 oz.  Proud parents are Mandii and Mike Cramer. 
 

 
We have light!  The new sanctuary lights are almost all installed, and what a difference already.  Thanks to 
the Building and Grounds Ministry Team, with a special nod to Jack Robinson who spearheaded the effort 
to get the improvements made.  Many thanks to all the generous members who gave financial gifts to help 
keep us operating in the black even as we benefit from the new lights.   
 
 
A shout-out to the Parish Health Ministry team with particular gratitude to Gwen Weston who chairs it.  
Gwen and her crew of caring helpers have been faithfully helping members with special needs for nursing 
care and prepared meals.  God bless you all! 
 
 
God bless you, Carol Frye.  Our faithful IT expert spent all kinds of time and effort bringing the church’s 
laptop up to speed and putting it back in sync with the church’s projector.  Thanks to her hard work we were 
able to see the power point presentation of our missionary guests on June 12, AND we are assured the 
ability to continue to use the equipment in the future.  Hooray, and thanks, Carol! 
 
 
Our church library has been reviewed and put in good order, and you are welcome and encouraged to 
come borrow a book.  There are Bible studies, devotional helps, and books on a variety of topics.  Thank 
you very much to Ruth Ann Robey, Mary Lou Upton, and Darlene Mock who volunteered their time to 
evaluate and clean up the reading material.   
   
 
As you know, we have some of the best cooks and bakers around and they/you have been contributing 
faithfully to Coffee Hours and Church Lunches and special breakfasts, like the one for men on Father’s Day.  
Your efforts and the goodies are most appreciated!  In addition, the Outreach Ministry Team hosted the 
Perry High School Baccalaureate on May 21.  Thanks to all who served. 
 
 
Community Dinner has been fortunate to welcome the volunteer efforts of several members of the Hanover 
House staff.  Out of the goodness of their hearts and with a sense of call to reach out to help in the 
community, they have come to serve meals since last fall.  What a witness of neighborliness and good faith!  
They also serve as inspiration.  Where might our members invest time and efforts to bless the community 
beyond our doors? 
 
  
 
 
 



 

(The following is a note received from Pat Smith.) 

 
Hello to all my friends at Reedurban! To say l have missed you would be an understatement of a magnitude 

not known on earth! Once moving to SC, l experienced an anxiety that l have never felt in my life. It was crippling. 
But l am happy to say that l have overcome this fear with the help of my friends in Ohio, my family here and my 
faith that God would help me find the peace and strength l needed. 

I am thoroughly enjoying every second with my grandkids! Both are doing fine....Chelsea is adorable and 
Logan steals my heart every time he calls me Granny.  

I am still looking for a church home! With all the Scots/Irish that settled here for hundreds of years, there is no 
lack of Presbyterian churches! I have many choices to search until l find the right one! It is truly difficult to find 
one like Reedurban! 

I just wanted to say "hi", and to let you know l survived the move! Thank you for being my family of worship 
and my friends. My address is 860 Bayshore Lane, Moore, SC 29369 

 
Pat Smith 
 

 

PCUSA General Assembly Meets in Portland, Oregon 
 
The national meeting of our denomination convened on Saturday, June 18 and runs through Saturday, June 25.  
Please keep the faithful Commissioners, Overseas Advisory Delegates and Young Adult Advisory Delegates in 
your prayers as they conduct the business of the church.  Representing Muskingum Valley Presbytery on our 
behalf are: 
   Jim McCurdy, pastor, first United PC, Alliance 
   Suellen Skinner, pastor, Brighton PC, Zanesville 
   Cathy Piekarski, elder, first PC, Marietta 
   Tim Pollock, pastor, Bloomfield PC, New Concord 
   Elizabeth Addington English, Linden Road PC, Mansfield 
May God’s Spirit be powerfully present in the worship and the meetings and the prayers and the Bible study and 
the fellowship, guiding and inspiring all who are gathered.   
 
 

Church Missionaries Report on South Sudan 
 
It was a blessing to welcome Lynn and Sharon Kandel on Sunday, June 12.  The visiting missionaries, home on 
furlough, shared their life experience and ministry serving through our national church with the Presbyterian 
Church of South Sudan, where the our denomination has been involved for 100 years.  Lynn does a lot of 
logistical work to enable the construction of schools and the transport of vital materials in a country with only four 
paved roads and a rainy season that lasts in some areas for 9 months!  Sharon works to help set up and train 
teachers in church-related schools, which are most often the only schools up and running in the country.  She 
also works with peace and reconciliation efforts in a nation that has been at war for the past 50 years.  As vital as 
their work is, both believe that their best efforts include their friendship and faithful listening ears for the 
community they serve and its leaders.  We take for granted the freedom to criticize the government.  In South 
Sudan, people must be very careful and circumspect about expressing their concerns.  Lynn and Sharon can 
offer a safe, healing outlet for the expression of fear or frustration or anger.  
  
HOPE is the most important point the Kandels wanted to make and leave us with on Sunday morning.  They 
shared several inspiring examples from their experience, like the young man, who just finished his training in 
peace and reconciliation ministry, going home to his village torn apart by recent conflict.  He was able to bring the 
fighting parties together to find a better way forward and was so grateful for all he had learned through the 
church.  Thanks be to God! 
 
To Support the Kandels’ Mission in South Sudan, send checks to: 
                                        Presbyterian World Mission 
                                        PO Box 643700 
                                        Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700 
Make checks payable to: Presbyterian Church USA  
And add: E200524, to direct the gift to the mission in South Sudan. 
 



 

 
 
 

                                                 Java, Juice and Jesus 
 
How do we counter hate?  What are some creative healthy ways to cross the racial divide in our country?  
Given the polarized political climate in our nation and the inflammatory speech filling the media, how do we 
hear God’s voice and respond faithfully right where we are?  Through study of scripture and a commitment 
to prayer we will take up questions like these on Sunday mornings this summer.  Please consider 
participating in the discussions as we listen for guidance from the Holy Spirit in our midst.  The topics 
couldn’t be more timely. 
 
 
 

 
 
Several people have requested the recipe for the egg casserole that was served at the 
Mothers’ and Fathers’ Day Breakfasts. 
 
 

Buenos Dias Breakfast Casserole 
 
  10 eggs    1 lb. Monterey Jack cheese shredded (or 

½ cup flour     Monterey Jack & Cheddar cheese, shredded) 
  1 teaspoon baking powder  ½ cup butter, melted in microwave 

½ teaspoon salt   2 – 4 oz. cans of diced green chiles   
2 cups cottage cheese 

 
In a large bowl, beat eggs.  Add remaining ingredients.  Mix well.  Pour into a greased 9”x13” baking dish.  
Bake at 350 degrees for 35 minutes. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Regular Preschool is over for the school year but please be aware that they will be 
doing a summer program on Tuesday mornings from 9:00 am until noon.  You will 
not be permitted to use the back entrance when they are here.  Thank you for 
your cooperation. 
 
 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

JULY 

 

 

 

 
 

    7
th
  Sue Van Etten 

    9
th
  Norma Nebo 

  11
th
   Rick Lichtenwalter 

  13
th
  Sandy Oplinger 

  14
th
  Jim Bracken 

  15
th
  Sue Larke 

  Margaret Whitacre 

  20
th
  Joy DiLorenzo 

  22
nd

   Rhoda Moledor 
  23

rd
   Chuck Leeser 

  25
th
  Madalynn Pinhard 

  26
th
  Donald Grimes 

  28
th
   Meranda Anderson 

  30
th
  Carson Weston 

 
 

 
 
 

The 
AUGUST newsletter deadline is JULY 15th.  
Please have your articles to Cheryl Robinson 
(330-837-8217) (email: car929@aol.com) or to 
the church office by then.   

 
 
 

Just for a Laugh: 
       A minister wanted his church board to 
approve the purchase of a new chandelier for the 
church vestibule, but every time he brought the 
matter up it was voted down.  Even the secretary, 
who usually sided with him, was against the idea. 
       “What’s so wrong about getting a new 
chandelier?” he asked her. 
       “First,” she answered, “I don’t know how to 
spell it.  Second, no one here knows how to play 
one.  And, finally, what we really need around 
here are some new lights!”    
         
 
 
 

 
        

               
                    
July 3 Deacons 
  
July 10 VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
  
July 17 Dick Hambleton 
  
July 24 VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
  
July 31 VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
 
We are looking for volunteers to be greeters.  
Please sign up for a Sunday or two. For more 
information on being a Greeter, please contact 
Pam Baxter at 330-477-3389. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
July 3 Rick & Wendy Lichtenwalter in 

celebration of their 12th wedding 
anniversary 
 
Dick Larson in memory of his & 
Judy’s anniversary 

  
July 10 Chuck & Nancy Leeser in celebration 

of their wedding anniversary 
  

July 17 Margaret Whitacre’s birthday 
  

July 24 OPEN 

  

July 31 OPEN 

 
 
 

  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 19   Lois Pinhard 
June 26 Paula Bracken 
July 3 Carol Frye 
July 10 Darlene Mock 
July 17 Lois Pinhard 
July 24 Debbie Anderson 
July 31 Darlene Mock 
 
The Crib Room is for children under age 4.  
Helpers, subs or even a regular are always 
needed in the Crib Room.  If you are unable to 
serve as scheduled, please trade with someone 
on the list or call Darlene Mock at 330-809-0133. 
 
Anyone that could volunteer in the crib room 
during the church service would be greatly 
appreciated.  Please call the church office or 
Darlene Mock. 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
Summer office hours are currently in effect. 
 
       8:00 am – 12:30 pm  Monday – Thursday 
If you call after office hours, please leave a 
message on the machine and someone will get 
back to you as soon as possible.  If it’s an 
emergency, please call Rev. Shetzer at home 
330-494-2288. 
 
 

LITURGIST  SIGN-UP  
 
The liturgist sign-up sheet is posted on the bulletin 
board outside the office for the months of July and 
August.  If you are interested, please sign your 
name.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Carol Kaufmann at 330-546-7316. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Phyllis Greene  (Laurels of Massillon) 
Marge Showers  (Hanover House) 
Patrick Bracken 
Dorothy Carpenter 
Paul Daniluk 
Jerry Givens   
Edna Harper 
Jackson Kiger II 
Marge Merrin 
Gloria Perrin 
Nadine Regula 
Stephen Steiner 
Jim Trimmer 
Lori Waibel 
Paul Waibel 
 
 
Please keep the following in your prayers as they 
recuperate from surgery. 
               Kathy Steiner 
               Dorothy Bowen 
               Bob Hookey 
               T.J. Crawford  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
The sympathy of the congregation is extended to 
Patrick and Natasha Bracken on the recent 
passing of Natasha’s mother, Valentina 
Razamazova.  Our prayers are with you and may 
the Lord extend his comfort to you.  
 
 
 
 



 

 


